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Happening This Week  

at Christ Church and St. Barnabas Chapel 

3/16  Monday:  Staff Meeting at 3:00 p.m.                                                                

3/17 Tuesday: Youth Choir Practice at 5:15 p.m.                                               

.                            Simple Soup Supper at 6:00 p.m.                   

                      Lenten Program at 6:30 p.m. 

3/18  Wednesday:  Bible Study at 10:30 a.m.                

                               Knitting with Jody  at noon              

3/19 Thursday:  Deliver Backpacks at 9:30 a.m.      

                 

Serving Ministries                 
March 22, 2015 

9:00 a.m. Choir practice  

9:30 a.m. Eucharist Rite II                          
at Christ Church                                      
 Chalicist / Lector: Guy Gage Ushers: 
Bill and Dee Trimbach                              
 Acolyte: Thomas Flowers                          
 Altar Guild: Ann Kennedy and    
                       Jeanne Smith     

10:30 a.m. Coffee Hour at Christ Church 

10:45 a.m.  Christian Education     
 Children:  Anne West                  
 Adults:  Guy or Ashley           
 Teens:  Nancy Cotten                                          
Fill backpacks after Sunday School             
                    

5:30 p.m. Eucharist Rite II  at St. Barnabas                                
 Chalicist / Lector:  Doyle Sickles   
 Usher:  Nancy Cotten                       
 Altar Guild:  Beth Sickles 

 721 Hall Street              
Bridgeport 

Outreach Opportunity 

Join the Diaper Drive during March, April and May 

When you do your weekly shopping pick up a pack 

of diapers (any size!) and bring them to Church.          

Place them in the boxes sitting in the narthex                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

at both  Christ Church and St. Barnabas. 

The diapers will be given to the Clarksburg Mission 

and to Shepherd’s Corner. 
Please take a minute 

before March  29 to sign 

up to purchase an Easter 

Lily 

There are sign up sheets 

in both churches or you 

can call the Parish Office 

(304) 622-3694.  

The Lilies are $20 

Time to order Easter Lilies 



Celebrating the Life of  Carolyn Wilbourn 

Family and friends of Carolyn are invited to lunch 

at Christ Church following the                            

graveside memorial service                                                              

Saturday, March 21 

Carolyn Jean Springer Wilbourn, 72 years of age, of 

Bridgeport, WV, passed away on March 5, 2015, after a 

lengthy illness. She was born April 2, 1942, in Fairmont, 

WV, where she was raised by her parents, the late Claude 

Austin and Pauline Lewis Springer. Carolyn is preceded in 

death by her husband of 50 years,   Dr. Stephen Gregg 

Wilbourn and sister Barbara Jo Springer Hancock. She is 

survived by her only son, David, daughter in law, Holly, 

and grandsons, Austin and Matthew of Tallahassee, FL, 

brother­in­law Captain (USN, ret.) James E. Hancock of 

Arlington, VA, nephew Dr. James E.  Hancock, Jr. of         

Davidson, NC and niece Joan (William) Smedberg of    

Fairfax, VA.  

As per her wishes, Carolyn will be cremated. A graveside 

service will be held at the Bridgeport Cemetery on Satur­

day, March 21, 2015, at 11:00 am with the Reverend Anne 

West presiding.   

Memorial contributions can be made in Carolyn's 

memory to Christ Episcopal Church, 123 S. Sixth Street, 

Clarksburg, WV 26301 or the charity of one's choice.     

Condolences may be sent to David Wilbourn at 300 

Thornberg Drive, Tallahassee, FL  32312. 

     

Thankful Tuesdays in Lent                                                         
Simple Soup Supper at 6:00 p.m. 

(Anne and Thomas Flowers will be serving an Irish Stew 

Followed by our Lenten Study, “A Christ Walk” 

March 17 (Week 4)  Repentance 

Childcare is provided 

It is not to late to  join us 

          Help Needed                        
Carol Rogers  is coordinating  the  

luncheon after Carolyn Wilbourn’s 

burial  Saturday, March 21 

 We need help making chicken salad 

and fruit salad on Friday morning at 

10 a.m. and help serving on Saturday 

at noon.   

If you are unable to be here to help 

you could make a dessert for the 

lunch and deliver it to the church by 

Friday. 

Carol Rogers (304) 677-6812 

Happy St. Patrick’s Day 


